Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
Leonard Hinde, William Zucher, Denis McLoughlin, Kirk Redpath, Reginald Field, Jonathan Bond,

 Fr Henry Tilley, Joseph Thompson, Emily Charlton, Pauline Cooney, Patrick McOmish, Isobelle Kelly, William Barrett, Grace Walsh, Rachel Hatch, Gregory Garrett-Holden, Mary Southall, 

Theresa Larman, Baby Tim Kowalski, Ivy Gardiner, Elizabeth Dorey and John O’Donnell.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, 
Veronica Flood, Fr John Garrett, Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, 
Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,
 Mrs D Langan, Fr Jean-Marie Laurent,  Fr John McKeon, Patricia Medlin, Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Callista Ogbogu, Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan,  
Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell,
 Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam, Mary Williams, and Canon William Young.
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:
Antoinette (Toni) Cowell, aged 55 years of Mildmay Road, Romford
Her funeral will take place at Bentley Cemetery on Friday 9th August at 2.30pm. 

also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may

find strength in God to bear their loss.                      
Applying for a place in a Catholic Secondary School for September 2020
DIOCESAN GUIDANCE TO PARENTS/CARERS

If you are intending to apply for a place for your child for September 2020, you need to see your Parish Priest and ask him for a Certificate of Catholic Practice. Your Parish Priest will give this to you providing he is satisfied you are a practising Catholic. You will then need to take this to the Catholic School to which you are applying, together with your child’s Baptismal Certificate (or Certificate of Reception where appropriate). If you do not, for whatever reason, qualify for a Certificate of Catholic Practice and your child is baptised, then your application will come into the next category for Baptised Catholic Children. For further details, please read carefully the admissions criteria/arrangements of the Catholic school to which you wish to apply. If you think you are likely to be, in this second category, please do still apply in the normal way, and remember to take a copy of your child’s Baptismal Certificate to the school. Parents are invited to see Fr Tom to discuss their “practice in faith” on the following dates: 

For Secondary School ONLY

Surnames A-L Tuesday 8th October between 5pm and 7pm
Surnames M-Z Wednesday 9th October between 5pm and 7pm.

 There is no need to make an appointment, just turn up in the Church. Both parents (where possible) should attend together with the child for whom the certificate is sought. Please bring your child’s Baptismal Certificate to the interview. 
Parish Building & Maintenance Fund The retiring collection raised £436.51. Bless you for your continued generosity.

Holy Communion for the First Time 2019/2020 – Registration for Intention to Apply for this Programme HAS CLOSED. From 21st September 2019 Fr Tom will have the Application/Information forms to give to registered parents after all Masses and for the following two weekends. Closing date for this application form to be returned is Sunday 13th October. If Fr Tom wishes to see you to discuss your application, the Parish Office will contact you to arrange an appointment. 

St Peter's School Summer Fayre: our Summer Fayre took place on 29 June and we would like to thank all the parishioners who attended the event and who so generously donated their time and money to make the Fayre a huge success again this year.  Thanks also for the wonderful plants that were again donated this year, they were very popular as always.  We are delighted to announce that the Fayre raised over £8,000.  .  Thank you once again for your support.  The Summer Fayre committee.

Bingo The next Bingo session will take place on Thusday 24th August from 7.30pm in the Community Centre. Everyone welcome.

Service of Healing Prayer at St. Joseph's Church, Upminster Tuesday 6th August at 8pm. For details contact Richard & Frances Healy 01708 250717
Bible Alive (August) available at the back of the church priced £2.50.

Charity of Roger Reede Applications for accommodation are now open and must be received by 3rd September 2019. Please see poster for details or visit www.roger-reede.org.uk
Calais Light Convoy details 22 Nov - 24 Nov just 7 spaces left and new date Jan 31-2 Feb, the car-sharing Refugee action convoy which takes a bunch of like-minded, friendly volunteers to Calais to work for the weekend with refugee charities! We're going to Refugee Community Kitchen (Sept) & Care4Calais (Nov).  Come with us! Sign up now at www.calaislight.com or on our facebook Page. Choose Love!

Pilgrimage for the Sick to Aylesford from Corpus Christi Collier Row– Sunday 11th August. If you are interested in joining us please contact either: Margaret Conway 01708-720250 or 07745-860557 or Mary Barnard 01708-720556 or 07896-629036. The coach will leave Corpus Christi at 9am and return to Corpus Christi at approximately 6pm.  Please see poster for details.

This Week in Church 

Saturday 3rd      

6.30pm
Ints of Pam, Pat & Eileen (Paula)   
 

Sunday 4th         
     
9.30am
Jim O’Connor RIP (Sherman) 




11.30am 
The People of the Parish  
Monday 5th                
12noon 
Private Intention (Fr Tom)   
Tuesday 6th 
         
12noon 
Peter Fox RIP (Rabbitte)       
Wednesday 7th 

12noon
Bernadette Family RIP (Murnane)   
Thursday 8th                        8.30am         Service of the Word/Holy Communion    
 
Friday 9th           
 
12noon 
Auguste Plom (Foundation)       

Saturday 10th      

6.30pm
Georges Lai (Tam)    
 
Sunday 11th         
     
9.30am
Special Intention (O’Brien)  




11.30am 
The People of the Parish  

 Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.

Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm, or by appointment.
IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

What’s On?
Mon 5th     
Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Weds 7th     Golden Club
1.00pm
Community Centre
Sun 11th      
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Community Centre

Baptisms 
1.00pm
Church
Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend 28th July 

Envelopes: £318.50      Cash: £318.74 Standing orders to 5th June £1,658.35     
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(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 

  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield    



Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop.

We are part of the Romford Parishes Partnership within the Havering Deanery, together with 
 Christ the Eternal High Priest, Corpus Christi, Most Holy Redeemer & St Dominic. 
We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

Eighteenth Sunday of the Year (C)

4th August 2019
One of this evangelist’s major interests is the teaching of Jesus about riches and poverty. The parable of the rich fool, which illustrates the corrupting influence and foolishness of wealth, is found only in the Gospel of Luke. It is provoked by the question of a man who is anxious to get his hands on his inheritance. The warning of Jesus is against ‘avarice’. Possessions do not guarantee life. In the parable the rich man has no consideration for the needs of others, despite the fact that he has more than he could ever need. This parable recalls Jesus’ words earlier in the gospel, when he declared the poor blessed, and the rich cursed (Luke 6). God calls the rich man ‘Fool!’ reminding us that the gospel is the ultimate answer to the human search for wisdom. Rejection of it is rejection of the true path to God and to life. Fulness of life comes not from possessions, which are, in the words of Ecclesiastes, ‘vanity of vanities’, but from the discovery of the trustworthy God of the poor. The lesson in each of today’s Scripture readings is of enormous relevance to the world of today, both developed and developing, in which desperate poverty is so often found alongside extraordinary wastefulness and extravagance. In the reading from the Letter to the Colossians St Paul describes greed as ‘worshipping a false god’. 
